P.O'Keefe, Esq.,

Dear Sir,

Thank you for your completed membership form. I also enclose herewith a copy of a recent speech of An Taoiseach in the Irish Senate on the question of Partition which I feel sure will interest you and will provide some useful material for you in discussion with your friends.

It may interest you to know that the next meeting of the Hammersmith Branch of the League wil be held in THE ODDFELLOWS' HALL, 186 HAMMERSMITH ROAD, W.6 (near the King's Theatre) at 8 pm. on Monday next, June 5 th. at If you should care to come along you will be very welcome and you will have the opportunity of listening to an address by Councillor J.J.Long, Chairman of National Executive of the Anti-Partition League of Great Britain.

I shall await the forwarding of your subscription in due course.

Yours sincerely,

J.O.Barry-Walsh, Organising Secretary.